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The Academic-Student Life Committee 
meeting of the Board of Trustees was held
on November 1, 2023 at 1:00 p.m. 
in the Robert Michael Sdao Memorial Board Room
at Niagara County Community College
and via ZOOM

	Academic–Student Life Committee Board Members in Person

	Ms. Gail Tylec, Chairperson (via zoom)
Mr. David Haylett, Jr., Vice Chairperson

Mr. William Ross
Ms. Sheila Smith 


	

	    Administration Present
William J. Murabito, Ph.D., President

Ms. Alissa Cummings, Interim Vice President of Student Services
Ms. Barbara Walck, Assistant to the President
Ms. Cheri Yager, Supervisor of College Nursing Services Wellness Center




Academic-Student Life Committee Minutes
Committee Chairperson Tylec called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m. 

A roll call acknowledged the following trustees were in person:  
Trustees David Haylett, Jr., William Ross, Sheila Smith; and Gail Tylec were all present.  
It was moved by Committee Vice Chair Haylett, Jr., and seconded by Trustee Ross to approve the Academic-Student Life Committee meeting minutes of October 4, 2023 as presented. Motion carried unanimously.  There were no questions.
Enrollment Updates

Interim Vice President Cummings stated fall 2024 applications are up significantly; approximately 30% from last year.  Students registered for spring 2024 is at approximately 250, with ongoing advisement.  We typically have lower than average FAFSA completion rates, but with ongoing FAFSA campaign, it is up 15% from last year.  There is a two-week window for free SUNY applications.  SUNY MATCH program is underway, any student denied admission to a SUNY four-year college are automatically offered admission to a two-year SUNY community college in their regional area.  There is concern of the way this is being rolled out.  Chancellor King is looking for feedback and ongoing discussion.  President Murabito stated all Niagara County high school seniors will receive a letter from SUNY that they are accepted at NCCC.  Our campus is in the process of reviewing our application, looking to make it more brief and easier to process.  In an effort to keep students denied admission to nursing and other allied health programs in our student population, we are offering them admission into our liberal arts and sciences program to continue preparing for admission to nursing or allied health program.   
SUNY Transfers 

Interim Vice President Cummings discussed that SUNY has a large transfer task force committee.  Their goal is to have students within a SUNY school have a seamless transfer.  President Murabito discussed the percentage of students moving on to a four-year college, many do not complete a bachelor degree.  Chancellor King wants to promote new initiatives for transfer students.

Open House
Interim Vice President Cummings stated fall 2023 we had 18 registered for NFCI open house, this year we have 55.  Fall 2022 we had 78, this year, well over 100.  

Mental Health Awareness Update

Supervisor Cheri Yager discussed she is not advised how the state funding is distributed.  President Murabito states there are a few programs with grants, etc., has not been decided yet.  Part time employees will be receiving mental health services through our EAP program upon request, paid through the college.  The wellness center will provide them with a 30-minute consultation to identify referrals.  Supervisor Yager discussed how her mental health counselors are receiving training, etc.  The Wellness Center is outgrowing their space.  There is a possibility of the mental health and wellness center combining offices in a larger area.  

Institutional Research Update

This report has been postponed until next month.

C-Annex Program Update
Vice President Ulatowski was unavailable for this meeting; she provided a handout with updates.  This agenda item will continue discussion next month.

Strategic Plan 

This report has been postponed until next month.
President Murabito reported that on April 8, 2024, there will be a total eclipse event over western New York.  NASA has reached out inquiring that NFCI be used as a primary area for the viewing.  This will also include the state park, aquarium, etc.  This is a huge event for this area.
The expansion of the child development center will be discussed at the next meeting.

Committee Chair Tylec stated the next Academic / Student Life committee meeting will be on Wednesday, 
December 6, 2023 at 1:00 p.m.  Please let Barb Walck know if you will be in person or via zoom.
There were no further questions.

It was moved by Committee Vice Chairperson Haylett, Jr. and seconded by Committee Chairperson Smith to adjourn at 1:45 p.m.
Barbara Walck
Assistant to the President
